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Minutes

Ole 97 Alumni Annual Board of Directors Meeting

Saturday, October 7, 2023
Old Kia Kima at 7 p.m.
Attendees: 
Luke Baldridge(Chairman)



Bobby Spears (Executive Vice President)


Mac Thomas (Treasurer)



Alan Vanlandingham (Membership Coordinator)


Don Bullock (Alumni Member)



Roger Sparkman (Alumni Member)


Cody Johnson (Alumni Member)



Eddie Jordan (Alumni Member)


Juan Perez (Alumni Member)



Andy Bell (Alumni Member)



Richard Markley (Alumni Member)



Carey Worsham (Scoutmaster)

· Opened in prayer - Don Bullock 

· Treasurer Mac Thomas gave the current Financials of the organizations 
· Inc. Bal =$451.60 
· Association Balance =$5,687.14 
· outstanding payment for the CDL training of Carey, Andy, and Juan equal to $2,000.00 resulting in an available balance of $3,687.14.

· Luke opened discussions regarding notifications of meetings and events with the need to update emails and addresses.  Members present updated their email addresses.  Allen suggested that we attempt to reach out to lost former scouts and Mac stated that he would send out names on a regular basis on the facebook page.
· Allen motioned that the Alumni donate $200 towards a Memorial Brick at Old Kia Kima in honor of Larry Young. Motion was seconded by Don and approved by unanimous vote.  
· Carey was asked to give a report on the Troop.  Carey stated that the Troop will go to Pack & Paddle in 2024 at Summit Wilderness Base and will take a trek to Philmont Scout Ranch.   As Scoutmaster, he intends to develop a program which will attract and engage young men until they reach the age of 15 or 16.  
· Juan informed us that the Getwell Church that provides the Troop's meeting place invites the troop to participate in church activities.  Carey informed us that the Troop will participate in Scout Sunday in 2024.  Bobby encouraged Carey enlisted Scouts to work towards the God & Country Award. Luke suggested that the Alumni donate smaller amounts to Getwell Church on a regular schedule as opposed to the one time gift of $500 made in 2023.  Carey and the Troop leadership is committed to building the troop and reaching out to Cub Pack 191 and working with Cub Pack 141 in Hernando.  
· Carey informed the Alumni that all adults must be registered as BSA members with the required background check and youth protection program if they spend the night.

· Luke motioned that the Directors must approve officers for the 2024 year and presented the slate of repeated officers from the 2023 year 
· Luke Baldridge-President/Chairman/Chairman of the Board, 
· Bobby Spears, Jr.-Executive Vice President/Vice Chairman, 
· Chris Solaas-Secretary for both organizations
· Mac Thomas-Treasurer of both organizations.  
· Mac motioned that the position of Membership Coordinator in the Alumni Association be filled by Allen Vanlandingham whom he had previously asked and he had agreed to serve with also Vice-President of the Incorporation.  
· The revised slate of officers was offered by motion by Mac Thomas and seconded by Eddie Jordan.  
· The slate of 2024  Officers for the organizations was adopted by unanimous vote.  
· Luke motioned to adjourn and Allen seconded.  
· Mac prayed to adjourn the meeting.

